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MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL

BISP Vision - To be a school where every child can thrive and meet with success

Dear Parents and Friends of BISP

May | extend a very warm welcome to BISP to all our new
students and parents, and a huge welcome back to our
existing families. | hope that you have enjoyed your summer
holidays and are looking forward to Merdeka Day. All the
staff are looking forward to welcoming you and your family to
BISP on Wednesday 24th August.

Contained below is crucial information for you as we begin
the new academic year.

ID Cards

As safety and security are our main concern, please ensure
that you wear your ID card around your neck when you are
on the school premises. Please note that we require
photographs for any family member in charge of your child’s
pick up, including guardians, extended family members,
drivers, and nannies.

You will need this to enter campus otherwise you will have to
provide a picture ID and sign in as a visitor each time. For
fire safety reasons please sign in at the main reception when
you arrive even if you have a parent ID card.

Uniform

A letter went out this week regarding uniform. Click here to
see.

First Day Arrival Information- Wednesday 24
August

Please bring your child to school between 07:30 — 8:00 am
on the first day of school. New families, please come to the
main school Reception area where a member of the
administration team will meet you. Existing parents please
drop at Gates A, B or C as normal. Please do not arrive any
earlier than 7:30 am as the children will have to wait.

Co-Curricular activities

A detailed co-curricular programme will be sent to you once
the school year begins.


https://statics.teams.cdn.office.net/evergreen-assets/safelinks/1/atp-safelinks.html?url=https%3A%2F%2Fpearlcity.gems.edu.my%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2Funiform.pdf&locale=en-us&dest=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2Fapi%2Fmt%2Fpart%2Fapac-02%2Fbeta%2Fatpsafelinks%2Fgeturlreputationsitev2%2F&pc=2jwwPIgiu3AqOzk5k6ZYLimIPlxYUtBQfBRBMi1oLjuaOi0vRYzhy%252fvgvi%252fkfllraiJ933kMJYvtNdb9Yvo70A549YyA9W2aDxjN3vNCq9b0%252f1RZt1U1OCzYO%252bmQ5fSem%252bT3J%252fpnZ7eXV6nmhg0tZ7X5tGGRLkD7et3VxPQybEPiX5vntajO7NyccKbVw41vSUR9ZlGXd5hpA8fk9XzIePueoKWZnZ3Qlg94L1EvBsqEn6oQwdDkffI3nqXsRiV%252fkSALcf9Z8wmpEl3uUbAEteY%252fPW53DFyWHM27%252bwbmvQmcM9U10ZW%252fhotlBr%252fojcGv7ETK61%252fcy3J9i8aVXFpAu%252fvxah%252fRvBKM0pAn7vK%252fcSgqNPWuLKcVv9JA%252buDvDuBc6DzRjfeSxYGmR%252fc4dKn1NZMOmYxm6LVLrwT4zmp28HNX8GIKif2RyKZdLNUW1hajsoMe65XLSu%252bdESWZO7zD2%252fAshVYnBg5ANTiCNinCQNRG5B4L4p2zn39OIegr%252f53Gy%252froZEYr0spSYa8DwIjRjZoJ2Z73Z2TnLCEKKOWuMCgFcqcrAXmi%252bnUA6s5MYicCNaVeDZNSLQQ2usD6nR4N%252f0rVAUzoZtOj3P%252fQsZZ%252bKWlqGN%252fp0LLwNpAg5%252f6GGfzM4%252f3V5rLZsCIEbhWCNC2aRxWJGkGbXdXwKap35S4WeMCYP3T%252bGF3ZiQB0HD2orFkODOMwivPFxxfGc6LH%252fcNDEXpI02iFJnHstcykHk%252bmGh9lX8yPWVeLLoXAhV%252b39zuI8u28zg8kgGoNojAQCS93qUzmwReTo1OZLJDyJcIMd2aLi3kEYjxpy4dlJdOTGng1Tz%252fNrQvDPtLCOy6zU4fafoSId2arMGpn2SlEp8A3E2Qp0LOWplToH1LgPUWhozS3Yi2pCnBZoJUD0NzRVVoD76gNsgcmBpFaRTHn62k2yGy3WIuGkcwF98661H4hpQPf1JyfPPPf4t0q9ikXY3yjxFSez3xAbt5zJm8%252fO7gN02xu6HCW8NNx6xGTYEllg3THINEo5sg93UlVHXjn8zsFHWGPDkwipAccWGh8F2O5Qwji9Rn9rJMFRV%252bgkAk9SUMLEbLHih4ZjG9Jp0%252fRaWE3goWHKE4L5KAQoag2cI6Hb6HhrmjRSrt3zlR3EelGblwbLOPa%252fSQF0ahl1tQTfTn7P4O2E5B4o4Qn3IuEZNinGQOTvlWSclLYyNtFeZZPhZ3JW0wfmbenkM9QUVc03YwcRpgzFAIF90uZWyxbruc0CYBabV2Nft39Pln5cGZy6Fb6ity3Vo31hzR7TGp7Z8EzBeV2otgwjA6JKneIeydhRZFNUlEVdnE7WxamoXw8PXWe9dS8TIEq4PMl8XOHwNrnsaeBI%252bI0YAy%252f2pysTn5zsOVHV34q1%252fD9U%252fKvyi9AG5jgXhRx9GQIMiHuJswMILI86Rjzz0PB8%252fDz8mOMDsOr%252bZvBEp1vYPSn1sboSRnaMNm0G3P%252bJXIrdigTeVSSqQit1oUehJnnoyFu2zOZ28T4sMZjvB9UZ7X572FAbpOUm1eb%3B%20expires%3DSun%2C%2021%20Aug%202022%2002%3A06%3A48%20GMT%3B%20path%3D%2F&wau=https%3A%2F%2Fapc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com%2FGetUrlReputation&si=1660895608043%3B1660895608043%3B19%3Af2a6d78756ac4fc7a77d4b0a5617ca06%40thread.v2&sd=%7BconvId%3A%2019%3Af2a6d78756ac4fc7a77d4b0a5617ca06%40thread.v2%2C%20messageId%3A%201660895608043%7D&ce=prod&cv=28%2F22073101005&ssid=fa1bf70b-5248-7f0c-b835-0b6af643a888&ring=general&clickparams=eyJBcHBOYW1lIjoiVGVhbXMtRGVza3RvcCIsIkFwcFZlcnNpb24iOiIyOC8yMjA3MzEwMTAwNSIsIkhhc0ZlZGVyYXRlZFVzZXIiOmZhbHNlfQ==&bg=%23f3f2f1&fg=%23252423&fg2=%238b8cc7
https://statics.teams.cdn.office.net/evergreen-assets/safelinks/1/atp-safelinks.html?url=https%3A%2F%2Fpearlcity.gems.edu.my%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2Funiform.pdf&locale=en-us&dest=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2Fapi%2Fmt%2Fpart%2Fapac-02%2Fbeta%2Fatpsafelinks%2Fgeturlreputationsitev2%2F&pc=2jwwPIgiu3AqOzk5k6ZYLimIPlxYUtBQfBRBMi1oLjuaOi0vRYzhy%252fvgvi%252fkfllraiJ933kMJYvtNdb9Yvo70A549YyA9W2aDxjN3vNCq9b0%252f1RZt1U1OCzYO%252bmQ5fSem%252bT3J%252fpnZ7eXV6nmhg0tZ7X5tGGRLkD7et3VxPQybEPiX5vntajO7NyccKbVw41vSUR9ZlGXd5hpA8fk9XzIePueoKWZnZ3Qlg94L1EvBsqEn6oQwdDkffI3nqXsRiV%252fkSALcf9Z8wmpEl3uUbAEteY%252fPW53DFyWHM27%252bwbmvQmcM9U10ZW%252fhotlBr%252fojcGv7ETK61%252fcy3J9i8aVXFpAu%252fvxah%252fRvBKM0pAn7vK%252fcSgqNPWuLKcVv9JA%252buDvDuBc6DzRjfeSxYGmR%252fc4dKn1NZMOmYxm6LVLrwT4zmp28HNX8GIKif2RyKZdLNUW1hajsoMe65XLSu%252bdESWZO7zD2%252fAshVYnBg5ANTiCNinCQNRG5B4L4p2zn39OIegr%252f53Gy%252froZEYr0spSYa8DwIjRjZoJ2Z73Z2TnLCEKKOWuMCgFcqcrAXmi%252bnUA6s5MYicCNaVeDZNSLQQ2usD6nR4N%252f0rVAUzoZtOj3P%252fQsZZ%252bKWlqGN%252fp0LLwNpAg5%252f6GGfzM4%252f3V5rLZsCIEbhWCNC2aRxWJGkGbXdXwKap35S4WeMCYP3T%252bGF3ZiQB0HD2orFkODOMwivPFxxfGc6LH%252fcNDEXpI02iFJnHstcykHk%252bmGh9lX8yPWVeLLoXAhV%252b39zuI8u28zg8kgGoNojAQCS93qUzmwReTo1OZLJDyJcIMd2aLi3kEYjxpy4dlJdOTGng1Tz%252fNrQvDPtLCOy6zU4fafoSId2arMGpn2SlEp8A3E2Qp0LOWplToH1LgPUWhozS3Yi2pCnBZoJUD0NzRVVoD76gNsgcmBpFaRTHn62k2yGy3WIuGkcwF98661H4hpQPf1JyfPPPf4t0q9ikXY3yjxFSez3xAbt5zJm8%252fO7gN02xu6HCW8NNx6xGTYEllg3THINEo5sg93UlVHXjn8zsFHWGPDkwipAccWGh8F2O5Qwji9Rn9rJMFRV%252bgkAk9SUMLEbLHih4ZjG9Jp0%252fRaWE3goWHKE4L5KAQoag2cI6Hb6HhrmjRSrt3zlR3EelGblwbLOPa%252fSQF0ahl1tQTfTn7P4O2E5B4o4Qn3IuEZNinGQOTvlWSclLYyNtFeZZPhZ3JW0wfmbenkM9QUVc03YwcRpgzFAIF90uZWyxbruc0CYBabV2Nft39Pln5cGZy6Fb6ity3Vo31hzR7TGp7Z8EzBeV2otgwjA6JKneIeydhRZFNUlEVdnE7WxamoXw8PXWe9dS8TIEq4PMl8XOHwNrnsaeBI%252bI0YAy%252f2pysTn5zsOVHV34q1%252fD9U%252fKvyi9AG5jgXhRx9GQIMiHuJswMILI86Rjzz0PB8%252fDz8mOMDsOr%252bZvBEp1vYPSn1sboSRnaMNm0G3P%252bJXIrdigTeVSSqQit1oUehJnnoyFu2zOZ28T4sMZjvB9UZ7X572FAbpOUm1eb%3B%20expires%3DSun%2C%2021%20Aug%202022%2002%3A06%3A48%20GMT%3B%20path%3D%2F&wau=https%3A%2F%2Fapc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com%2FGetUrlReputation&si=1660895608043%3B1660895608043%3B19%3Af2a6d78756ac4fc7a77d4b0a5617ca06%40thread.v2&sd=%7BconvId%3A%2019%3Af2a6d78756ac4fc7a77d4b0a5617ca06%40thread.v2%2C%20messageId%3A%201660895608043%7D&ce=prod&cv=28%2F22073101005&ssid=fa1bf70b-5248-7f0c-b835-0b6af643a888&ring=general&clickparams=eyJBcHBOYW1lIjoiVGVhbXMtRGVza3RvcCIsIkFwcFZlcnNpb24iOiIyOC8yMjA3MzEwMTAwNSIsIkhhc0ZlZGVyYXRlZFVzZXIiOmZhbHNlfQ==&bg=%23f3f2f1&fg=%23252423&fg2=%238b8cc7
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Academic Calendar 2022-23

A reminder that our calendar for the next academic year is
on our website. You can click HERE to view.

A key dates calendar will go out to you next week with all
community, House and school events that will be taking
place for the year.

Water Bottles

Please supply your child with a water bottle so that they can
keep rehydrated at all times in their classes. There are many
water dispensers around school.

New parent Portal

You should have received information about this. Please
contact Lyn if not.

BISP A level and IGCSE Examination Results

We will share these with you next week to allow us time to
analyse the data which we received yesterday.

INTRODUCING NEW STAFF

Ann Chin joins us from Kinabalu
International School where she has been
a EAL Learning Support teacher for
three years. Prior to that, Ann was an
Education  counsellor at Taylor's
University in Subang Jaya as well as a
reception teacher in Labuan. Ann has a
qualification in Teaching in English in
Multilingual Classrooms  from Lexis
Education Australia as well as a
Bachelor of Education (Hons) Language
and Literature. Ann will be joining our
EAL Department.

Auni Farzana Baba joins us from Q-dees
at Taman Desa Aman in Kedah where
she was a Reception teacher. Prior to
that, Auni worked in a sports complex in
various coaching roles. She has a
Diploma in Sport Studies from UiTM
Samarahan and a Bachelor in Education
(Hons.) Physical & Health Education
from UITM Puncak Alam, Selangor.
Auni will be joining our PE Department.

Stevie Coker joins us from the UK where
she has been teaching in Essex. Prior to
teaching, Stevie was a swim teacher at
the British School of Tokyo and an Early
Years Montessori teacher at St Albans
Nursery in Tokyo. Stevie has a Post
Graduate Certificate of Education from
Essex and Thames SCITT as well as a
BA (hons) in Graphic Design from the
University of Bournemouth in the UK.
Stevie will be teaching in Year 1.

Nur Diyana Binti Md Ismadi joins us from
Kulim where she has been teaching
English in two national schools. She has a
Bachelor of Arts in Applied English
Language Studies from Kolej Universiti
Poly-Tech MARA in Kuala Lumpur as well
as a Diploma in English Language Studies
from the Selangor International Islamic
University College. Diyana will be a
teaching Assistant in our EAL department.

Tracy Chua joins us from paragon
international School where she has been
teaching Cambridge IGCSE Mandarin.
Prior to this, Tracy had taught as a
primary teacher in a number of Chinese
schools. Tracy has a bachelor of primary
education degree from the Open
University in Malaysia. Tracy will be
joining our Mandarin Department.

Ratha Gunasegan has a Bachelor in
Psychology with honours in child and
family  psychology from Universiti
Malaysia Sabah and will be joining us a
teaching assistant in Primary School.

SUMMER WORKS

School has been busy over the summer. Here is what has
been done or is being done:

1. Speed humps outside Gates A & C
2. Primary lobby ceiling leak rectified
3. All ground floor toilets tiled
4. Painting of House colours in the four stairwells
5. Uprooting and removal of 3 raintrees at main football
field
6. All carpets shampooed
7. Walkway parameter lighting ongoing
8. Light bulb replacements ongoing
9. Streetlights underground cabling replacement ongoing
10. Sixth form study rooms and common room
refurbishment
11. New MPH Flooring - Claim approved 17-Aug work will
be getting underway soon
12. Removal of GEMS signages (Internally & Externally)
ongoing
13. Painting of walls on rotation

NEW FAMILIES AND REFER A FRIEND
FINANCIAL REWARD SCHEME

Contact admissions@bisp.edu.my

Information on Admissions can be found here. For each
successful referral, you receive RM1,500!

Please do recommend GIP to your friends.



mailto:admissions@bisp.edu.my
https://pearlcity.gems.edu.my/enrollment/admission-process/
https://pearlcity.gems.edu.my/family-guides/2022-2023-school-calendar/
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UPCOMING EVENTS SOCIAL MEDIA

AUG EVENT TIME Follow us on:
Mon 22 Uniform shop open for parents 08:30 Instagram ; Facebook ;Twitter (@ GEMSPenang)
Tue 22 Uniform shop open for parents 08:30
Wed 24 1** Day of academic year 22 - 23 Various

PARENT/SCHOOL PERSONALIZED SERVICE BISP - Believe Belong Become
— COMMUNICATION, US DIRECTLY

Your first contact is your child’s homeroom teacher or ins

subject teacher if it is an academic or pastoral issue. // Dl CAL_-

Primary — peter.ferrier@bisp.edu.my (-

Secondary — rhys.thomas@bisp.edu.my
Whole School —_duncan.grice@bisp.edu.my
Parent Issues/Mandarin -_yeong.linyoke@bisp.edu.my

Duncan Grice
Principal
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